Town of Stonington

Special Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

March 17, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on March 17, 2008, at the Stonington Town Hall

Present:  Tony Cassata, David Christina, Stephen Singer and invited guest First Selectman, Ed Haberek

Absent:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, and Dieter Zumsande.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

In the absence of George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem, First Selectman Ed Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Due to the lack of a quorum, approval of the February 25, 2008 minutes was deferred.  He informed the Committee he interviewed a person interested in joining the Committee.  Within the next meeting or two a seventh person should be appointed.  
(2)  Status of Action Items
The town anticipates receiving more funds from LOCIP which will bring the total to slightly over $1M.  

First Selectman, Ed Haberek, stated there are serious situations with other town buildings.  The Human Services building had a water leak.  The building will soon require major repairs and it is technology deficient.  He suggested inviting Joe Bragaw to the next meeting to provide an update on the building and suggested the Committee review options long term for a campus type environment to accommodate as many services as possible.

David Christina suggested reviewing all town property including vacant land.  First Selectman Ed Haberek will ask the Town Assessor to prepare a list.  
Mr. Christina contacted staff at the Jamestown and Durham town halls and informed the Committee of his discussions.   The Committee should; 1) determine the needs; 2) gather information for new construction or renovations, and 3) review findings from the south lawn proposal.  The RFQ should have included some research.  The Chairman from the Durham town hall stated it took over three years to assemble the information, and recommended an extensive in-depth examination of the building to determine its structural integrity, as well as a space needs analysis.  Relocation of temporary offices is costly especially the vault.  Jamestown saved a minimum of 15 percent by having the town engineer oversee the project.

Long term the building should have room for expansion and incorporate more functions/operations into one building.  Stephen Singer stated he liked the concept of the police station, location, footprint and it can also be expanded.  That model should be considered as the Committee approaches this project.  
Stephen Singer reviewed the work done on the Requirements Analysis to date.  It was suggested to prepare a work flow analysis and interview staff to obtain data.  From that results, prepare a feasibility study, financial analysis, and then look at conceptual concepts.
The Committee continued to discuss options for the Town Hall, Town Garage, and reviewed a plan to add wings on the existing Town Hall.  First Selectmen, Ed Haberek, stated the more fractured services are, the more difficult it is to conduct business. 

Action Items

· Determine meeting space requirements and size of committee meetings.
· Prepare questionnaire for staff and schedule one-on-one meetings as appropriate.
· Meet with Jason Jones, IT Director.

· Obtain a power point presentation from department managers with an overview of workflow to set the stage to identify improvements.
· Department heads to identify five items that would add to efficiency.

· Review the Requirements Analysis and assign action items.
· Develop questionnaire for staff.
(3)  Next Meeting/Adjournment
The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities is April 21, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Submitted by,

___________________________                              _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                   First Selectman, Ed Haberek,

                                                                                    Chairman, Pro Tem 
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